# Walton Parish Council Report on Matters Arising 5<sup>th</sup> April 2018

### **Highway Related Issues**

See 'Issues Raised with WBC Report'. Updated requested 30/03/18

#### **Parish Election**

Newsletter drafted and distributed.

Notice of Polling Station and opening times, posted to website and notice boards.

The outcome of the election was as follows;

# DECLARATION OF THE RESULT OF POLL ELECTION OF PARISH COUNCILLORS FOR THE WALTON PARISH COUNCIL - LOWER WALTON WARD

I, Alison McDonald, being the Deputy Returning Officer at the Election of Parish Councillors for the Walton Parish Council - Lower Walton Ward held on Thursday 15 March 2018, do hereby give notice that the number of votes recorded for each Candidate at the Election is as follows:-

**Number of Votes Recorded** 

#### **CANDIDATES**

Davies Stephanie 18 ELECTED Harris Sharon Alicia 155 ELECTED

Mc Ateer Lyndsay 14

The number of ballot papers rejected was as follows:

- (a) want of official mark
- (b) voting for more than one candidates than the voter was entitled to
- (c) writing or mark by which voter could be identified
- (d) being unmarked or void for uncertainty 1
- (e) rejected in part

TOTAL REJECTED: 1

and I do hereby declare that

#### STEPHANIE DAVIES

#### **SHARON ALICIA HARRIS**

are duly elected Parish Councillors for the Walton Parish Council - Lower Walton Ward.

% POLL = 16.04%

Dated: Thursday 15 March 2018

Alison McDonald Deputy Returning Officer Warrington Borough Council Sankey Street Warrington WA1 1UH

# Walton Parish Council Report on Matters Arising 5<sup>th</sup> April 2018

#### **Retaining Wall on Hobb Lane**

Hi Ray,

I'm sorry you didn't get an update sooner. Please see Tim's response below. I will schedule another visit for the middle of April (about 3 months from our first visit) to see if there has been any noticeable deterioration by that point.

If you need anything else please let me know and please quote our reference number 18/0015/DB. Many thanks.

Regards

Peter Axford

Senior Building Control Technician

Warrington Borough Council

New Town House, Buttermarket Street, Warrington WA1 2NH

building.control@warrington.gov.uk

**6** 01925 442554

From: Quinn, Tim

Sent: 01 March 2018 14:56

To: Building.Control

Cc: Bluck, Chris; Gleave, Trevor

Subject: RE: Issues in Walton Parish (CRM815128)

Hi Peter,

RE: Condition of existing dry stone wall on Hobb Lane, Higher Walton, Warrington.

Further to your email, I can confirm that I looked at this existing dry stone wall next to the highway on Wed. 17<sup>th</sup> January 2018 (see email below dated 17<sup>th</sup> Jan.) and at the time it was not in an dangerous condition.

However due to the age of this retaining wall it will need to be monitored and maintained to prevent any further deterioration and I also believe Highways Section may have previously been involved with this wall and might be able to provide more information on concerns raised about the condition of this wall.

Regards

T.Quinn

Tim Quinn C.Build E, MCABE
Building Control Surveyor
Regulation & Public Protection
Warrington Borough Council
New Town House
Buttermarket Street
Warrington

Warrington WA1 2NH

Direct Dial: 01925 442546 Mobile: 07730 075895

Email: tquinn@warrington.gov.uk

### Local Plan Budget and items spent todate

See separate Word document sent out with meeting documentation.

# Walton Parish Council Report on Matters Arising 5<sup>th</sup> April 2018

# **Replacement Trees on A56**

Update at meeting.

# **Christmas Tree Plantings**

24/03/18 requested update from Councillors Hardie, Karalius and Bennett,

#### Parish Warden

24/03/18 asked Councillor Shaikh for update on note to candidates.

### Walton Hall Estate – Letter to David Bowyer

24/03/18 asked Councillor Hardie for update on letter.

#### Two Acre

16/03/18 asked Councillor Greenshields for update on response. Draft response circulated 24/03/18 for consideration.

# **Civic Service**

All invites sent out.

Mayor resigned and deputy already booked. Late withdrawal from MP.

37 attended the service and 35 the lunch. 5 from other PCs, 15 PCs, 11 from church, 2 special guests, 2 other.

# Christmas Tree Junction Whitefield/Hill Cliffe Rd Electricity Supply

Request for estimate 10/02/18 – Councillor Contact forwarded the following email to Stuart Grundy.

### Good afternoon Stuart,

Can you please take a look at the request below regarding a power supply? Can you please contact Ray Hallam to discuss further?

Regards,

Linda

Corporate Services

13/03/18 – Emailed Stuart requesting an update.

# A56 Cycle/footpath removal of manure

24/03/18 asked Councillor Bennett for update on this.

# Ray Hallam – Clerk to the Council